



'ONE NORBITON, WORKING TOGETHER'

| | | |
|-----------------------|--|--|
| Meeting Title: | Community Working Group | |
| Date and Time: | 6pm on 28 th September 2015 6.30pm | |
| Venue Address: | Piper Hall | |
| Present | Dr Mike D'Souza , Jill Preston, Thea Lloyd, Alma White, Chris Coke, Rashid Lair, Sheila Griffen, Brendan Hynes | |
| Apologies | Ed Naylor, Phil Hutchinson, Clive Clarke, Elaine Kennedy | |

DRAFT MINUTES

| Item | | Appendix |
|------|---|----------|
| 1 | <p><u>WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS</u></p> <p>These were made</p> | |
| 2 | <p><u>MINUTES OF 14th July 2015</u></p> <p>Agreed</p> | 1 |
| 3. | <p><u>MATTERS ARISING (NOT COVERED ELSEWHERE)</u></p> <p>JP reported that there has been no progress on tracing 'The Bill' funding. She reported that CRest have approved a motion calling for a full investigation if the funds are not traced by the end of October.</p> <p>She also reported that it has been agreed that donations for filming on both estates will now be split 50/50 with CRERA. CRest have invoiced CRERA for £500 in lieu of outstanding payments. This has yet to be paid.</p> | |
| 4 | <p><u>UPDATE ON PLANS FOR COMMUNITY HUB</u></p> <p>a) Plans for Phase A (as circulated). MDS reported that he is currently involved in plans combining health and social services which might now be included in the plans for the Community Hub and plans to utilize the 'Mitie' office once it has been vacated. He and JP are due to meet with RBK RP team to discuss this further and will report back more fully at the next meeting.</p> <p>b) Funding – included in above report MDS will report more fully at the next meeting.</p> | |
| 5. | TO DISCUSS COMMUNITY HOUSING TRUST | |

| | | |
|-----------|---|--|
| | <p>Including feedback from 24th September Public Meeting - JP reported that this had been well attended with some 40 residents from all over the borough.</p> <p>The 'Top Table' had consisted of Darren Welsh [RBK Head of Housing], Cathy Roberts [Lead member for Housing], Richard Grosvenor [Federation of Residents] and Chair Ed Naylor. Also present was Tricia Bamford, Shadow member for Housing and Cllr Sheila Griffen.</p> <p>The meeting was conducted according to the circulated agenda and suggested minutes and feedback has been positive. It has been reported that the meeting was well run and offered a fair opportunity for all to comment.</p> | |
| 6. | <p><u>REGENERATION OF CRE</u></p> <p>There has been a recent 'Drop in' session which MDS and JP attended but it was felt that there is very little confirmed info available yet.</p> | |
| 7. | <p><u>SURREY SAVE OUTREACH – REVISED PLANS</u></p> <p>Matter deferred</p> | |
| 8. | <p><u>COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT EVENTS</u></p> <p>a) Fun Day – This had been a great success but it was agreed that CREst need more support organizing this in the future</p> <p>b) Surrey Save – see above</p> <p>c) Panel – MDS reported that there are plans to hold 'Postcode Parties' in order to encourage community within Norbiton. Madingley has been agreed as the first venue in late November.</p> | |
| 9. | <p><u>PRIORITY GROUP FEEDBACK/REPORTS</u></p> <p>a) Norbiteens review – This will be updated at the next meeting following a meeting with Achieving for Children, Oxygen and the One Norbiton Board.</p> <p>b) Police And Safety – Neighbourhood Watch - Minutes for this have been circulated</p> | |
| 10 | <p><u>DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETINGS</u></p> <p>11th November - CWG 17th November – Police and Community 17th December – Christmas gathering</p> | |

OTHER KNOWN MEETINGS

30th September 7.30pm
15th October 7pm

Housing Consultative Committee

9th November 7.30pm
1st February 7.30pm

CREst:

9th November 6pm
7th December 6pm

CRERA:

Usually 2nd Tuesday of month TBC

Police and safety

17th November 6.30pm Fed ANNEX